
 WAYS & MEANS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, AUGUST 20, 2018
1:30 P.M.

PRESENT:
D. Knapp, D. Fanaro, E. Gott, D. LeFeber, D. Mahus, Other M. Falk, I. Coyle, H. Grant, S. Hillier, J. Gunther 
ABSENT:
D. Pangrazio,W. Wadsworth
Ways & Means Vice Chair Dwight Knapp asked Leicester Supervisor David Fanaro to lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

PERSONNEL ISSUES 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH – JENNIFER RODRIGUEZ 

Action Item(s) To Be Reported
1. AMENDING THE 2018 LIVINGSTON COUNTY SALARY SCHEDULE: DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

      RESOLVED, that the 2018 Livingston County Salary Schedule is amended as follows:

Department of Health:

· Convert one 4/5 Supervising Public Health Nurse position to a full-time position, effective 9/2/18.  

Director’s Comments:  This position change is entirely Title X grant funded, zero county cost.  Due to increase in clinics at SUNY Geneseo.
Mr. Peraino explained that this resolution will convert a 4/5 Public Health Nurse position to a full-time position to leverage staffing gaps due to an upcoming retirement. This position change is entirely Title X grant funded and the person in the position will not change. 
Motion:  Mr. Gott moved and Mr. Fanaro seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

COUNTY AUDITOR – TERRY DONEGAN

Action Item(s) To Be Reported

1. AWARDING BID FOR LIVINGSTON COUNTY PRE-K TRANSPORTATION FOR CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL NEEDS – ARC OF LIVINGSTON/WYOMING 

WHEREAS, after the proper legal advertisement seeking bids for the Transportation of Children with Special Needs, one bid was received and opened on July 30, 2018, now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, that the Chairman of the Livingston County Board of Supervisors is authorized to sign the following contract which is hereby accepted as the lowest responsible bid, subject to review by the County Attorney and County Administrator: 

Contract
Term
Amount

Livingston-Wyoming ARC
9/1/18-8/31/20
According to prices on file

18 Main Street

Mt. Morris, New York 14510

For: Pre-K Transportation for Children with Special Needs. The County has the option to renew the contract for one additional year.
Mr. Donegan stated that this resolution is for Pre-K transportation for children with special needs. He explained that two bids were received but one vendor didn’t fill out any information, they came for just informational purposes.  He further explained that we have used Livingston – Wyoming ARC for about 20 years. 
Motion:  Mr. LeFeber moved and Mr. Mahus seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR – IAN COYLE
Mr. Coyle asked for a motion to change the order of the Agenda so action item No. 5 can be discussed first.  
Motion:  Mr. LeFeber moved and Mr. Mahus seconded to change the order of the agenda
Carried.

Action Item(s) To Be Reported
5.
APPROVING CHANGE ORDER FOR THE LIVINGSTON COUNTY CENTER FOR NURSING AND REHABILITATION FOR THE DIALYSIS EXTENSION CLINIC & PT/OT RENOVATION AND AMBULANCE ENTRANCE CANOPY PROJECT – ELECTRICAL – CONNORS-HAAS, INC.  
Brad Benton, Construction Manager from NPV and Frank Bassett, Director of Nursing and Rehabilitation

Mr. Bassett reported that the County CNR is undergoing two projects: 1. Building a new ambulance entrance canopy, 2. Renovating the PT/OT suite and building out a Dialysis Extension Clinic. He explained that they are requesting an owner initiated amendment to incorporate a 20' x 20' heating element to the canopy concrete slab to prevent snow and ice accumulation. The additional cost is $20,034.32. Mr. Bassett further reported that the County contracted with LaBella Associates, Inc. f  or the purposes of creating the architectural plans and specifications for the CNR projects. LaBella, subcontracted with Turner to complete trade drawings for the mechanical, electrical and plumbing portions of the project. The County contracted with Connors-Haas, Inc. with regards to the electrical trade work. While completing the work, Connors-Haas discovered more work that needed to be done than was originally shown on the Turner trade drawings. 
Mr. Benton reviewed the items that were omitted from the electrical drawings (attached).  He explained that they are currently working with LaBella on the final numbers and he is confident that the estimated costs are not to exceed numbers. Mr. Gott asked who omitted these items from the drawings?  Mr. Basset responded that LaBella subcontracted with Turner to complete trade drawings for the mechanical, electrical and plumbing documents. He stated he had a conversation with LaBella that if the items were included would it have resulted in a higher bid pricing and the answer is yes. Mr. Coyle added that the County may be seeking relief from LaBella should the non-owner initiated changes/amendments in the contract, lead to a percentage increase of over 10%.  Mr. Gott added that he has no issue with the addition of the heating element to the canopy concrete slab but he has an issue with a change order for items that the contractor missed. Mr. Bassett stated that the amount is a worst case scenario, because we don’t have clarity yet. The commitment that LaBella made was that they were going to revisit the pricing to ensure that if there were an opportunity to net the cost down, that it would be done, due to the fact that the added cost is from error or omissions on the contractor’s part. Mr. Fanaro asked if any further reviews have been done to ensure nothing else has been missed. Mr. Bassett stated that they are looking at everything now and he stated that they fully expect the cost to not exceed this proposed amount, they just want to make sure they don’t have to revisit the matter of allowance with this committee, which would affect the schedule of the project. 

Mr. Mahus questioned why these items weren’t picked up on before the bids were submitted. Mr. Benton responded that there was not anything in the drawing that would point you in the direction to ask the question. They were caught during onsite coordination walkthroughs.  Mr. Bassett explained that the next step was to meet with LaBella to see if there was acknowledgement of the error of omission and he believes there was today. Now they need to go back and refine what those exact costs are going to be. For the purpose of expediency he wanted to at least have approximate numbers for the committee today so that it doesn’t delay the schedule of the project. 

Mr. Gott stated that he is willing to proceed; however, LaBella needs to take most of the responsibility not the County. He further stated that he doesn’t want to delay the project, but he is concerned about it.  Mr. Coyle added that there is a tolerance for a certain percentage, but if it’s 15%-20% of errors or omissions then we would convey that they need to own those errors, not the County. Mr. Bassett added that they will be diligent in addressing the issue and making certain that if there is opportunity to reduce the draw from allowance that it gets done.  Mr. LeFeber added that he wants to make sure LaBella doesn’t receive payment until we know what is going to be done. 
Motion:  Mr. Gott moved and Mr. LeFeber seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

1. APPROVING ABSTRACT OF CLAIMS #8A – AUGUST 15, 2018
Motion:  Mr. LeFeber moved and Mr. Mahus seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

2.
AUTHORIZING TRANSFER OF FUNDS – DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, CENTRAL SERVICES (3)


RESOLVED, that the Livingston County Treasurer is authorized and directed to make the requested transfers per the Budget Transfer Request Forms on file in the Office of the Clerk of the Board which have been approved by the Livingston County Administrator.
Motion:  Mr. Gott moved and Mr. Fanaro seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

3. 
AMENDING 2018 LIVINGSTON COUNTY BUDGET – HIGHWAY 


RESOLVED, that the Livingston County Treasurer is authorized and directed to make the requested Budget Amendments per the Budget Amendment entries, which have been approved by the Livingston County Administrator.

Motion:  Mr. Fanaro moved and Mr. Mahus seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

4.
DECLARING SURPLUS PROPERTY – OFFICE FOR THE AGING 

WHEREAS, the County of Livingston owns surplus personal property that is no longer necessary for public use, now, therefore, be it 


RESOLVED, that the Livingston County Board of Supervisors hereby declares the following item(s) as surplus property to be disposed of as determined by the County Administrator:

Office for the Aging 

	Quantity
	Item Description (Year, Make & Model)
	Mileage, Hrs, etc.
	Serial #

	1
	2008 Chevrolet Uplander
	85,518
	1GNDV13W08D208805


Mr. Coyle explained that Office for the Aging has a home delivered meal vehicle that needs to be replaced. He further explained that the County is moving some vehicles to Teitsworth for auction as well as Expressway Auto; to use both county entities when auctioning vehicles. 
Motion:  Mr. Gott moved and Mr. Mahus seconded to approve the foregoing resolution
Carried.

Pre-approved Informational Item(s) To Be Reported 
1.
SALES TAX UPDATE – Mr. Coyle explained that the third quarter was not as good as the second, which was anticipated. We are two draws into the third quarter and the average is about 3.5% which is where we expected to be. To summarize; the first quarter we were about even; the second quarter we were up about 20.4% which is about 1.5 million higher than last year; and up through the second draw we are up about 3.5% for the third quarter. All signs point to a good budget forecast. 

2.
QUARTERLY BUDGET REVIEW – Mr. Coyle stated he has been working with department heads. The IGT, the CNR payment we make to the Federal Government in order to draw down more money, is going to be $10 million. Our IGT payment is going to be about $5 million over two cycles. In September of this year we are going to make an approximate $2.6 million transfer to the Federal Government and they will give us about $5.2 million in return and, again, in March we will give them $2.6 million and they will give us about $5.2 million. The $5 million has to come from somewhere so he and Amy Davies are working on that this week. He further explained how it was done in the past and future plans to help out with this payment. He also added that the Department of Social Services is running a surplus and Sheriff’s department is on track as well.  Mr. Coyle reported that the County received their retirement bill which was for $6.3 million which will be paid in December. Our collective budget was for $7.3 million so there will be some budget relief with that coming in low as well as health insurance coming in lower than expected. 

3.
BUDGET 2019 – Mr. Coyle thanked the committee for the feedback he received on the 2019 budget survey. He explained that he will be meeting with the County Treasurer this week on the tax cap number which is at about 3%. He explained there was a major increase in our assessed value so if we keep our tax rate flat our levy is going to go up about 7.5%. In addition, he reported that department head budget meetings have been going well.  

4.
HARMONY STATION – The childcare center that rents space at Millennium Drive will be closing. There is another local provider that has expressed interest in the facility and taking over the lease. 

5.
AUDIT SERVICES RFP – Mr. Coyle reported that they did an RFP for audit services and did receive a few responses, including one from our incumbent. He, the County Treasurer as well as a few members from the Ways and Means committee will be meeting to go over the responses.
adjournment 

Mr. Gott moved and Mr. Mahus seconded to adjourn the meeting at 2:11p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Ashley Scutt 
Secretary to the County Administrator 
2

